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The point system continues to prove a great resource for motivating and disciplining students. The 
incentive for getting stickers really drives them to concentrate. This is especially needed during 
phonics exercises, as the sounds can sometimes be taxing on their ears. The likes of ‘m’ and ‘n’ 
sounds are still at consistent need for correction for some, forcing the exaggerated motion of 
open or closed mouth sounds relatively. We are however moving through a wide variety of 
vocabulary and themes which provide great material for general discussion.  
 
Reading 
We have taken to enforced pointing as we read. This may seem easy enough to do, but the 
concept is a bit lost to some, and they try to poke to book aimlessly rather than point to the words 
being read. Some students are recognising the words more easily and pointing is almost a joy for 
them as they find and read them. I hope to bring all students to this level.  
Week 1 - “Old Mo” 
Week 2 - “I Need a Little Help” 
Week 3 - “Just Like Me” 
Week 4 - Drama Play Practice 
Week 4 - “A Tooth Is Loose” 
 
Core Material 
The wonders reading book provides easy to recognise 3 letter words that can help with phonics 
practice and word recognition. The kids have been reading and following with fingers as I said 
before. Then I am asking the kids to find certain words after by sounding out the word and using 
phonetic strategy to find the words. I think continuing in this way will provide the most productive 
use out of the book.  
 
The Jump1 workbook is still proving overly complicated, but while kids aren’t able to complete the 
activities independently, they do a fantastic job with guidance. I feel as if the pictures and 
vocabulary at the very least are good constructive practice for them, while grammar rules are 
simply peripheral exposure, which will provide a more subconscious understanding of how to 
construct sentences more accurately.  



 

 

 
Phonics 
The phonics book is much like the Jump 1 book, where at times the students wouldn’t be able to 
complete the activities independently, but they are making great progress with guidance. 
 
MPM Math (Multiple Practice Module) 
Students enjoy opening up the boxes which come with the books, they have had fun with the 
foam shapes used to make the corresponding pictures in the exercise book.     
 
Library 
Nothing to report for library time, except that there are mixed feeling among the students about 
reading stories about ghosts. Some enjoy the type of story, while it scares others too much. So 
while we had attempted to read one funny cute ghost story, it was cut short and we moved onto 
another more suitable topic. 
 
That concludes the monthly newsletter, I hope everyone is happy with their children's progress 
and they are still enjoying their school time. As usual, if you have anything to add or feedback to 
give, please don’t hesitate.  
 
Thanks  
Teacher Justin 
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